
 

 

Public Hearing- Adding Food Truck to Zoning Ordinance- No one spoke  
 
 

 Town of Stanfield 
Minutes of Regular Meeting for October        

on October 1, 2020 
 
 

Determination of Quorum 
A quorum was determined with the presence of Mayor Kevin Barbee, Commissioners James 
Kluttz, Larry Sides, James Griffin and Faye Love. 
 
Larry Sides made a motion to excuse Jerry Williams. All were in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Call to Order  
Mayor Kevin Barbee called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
 
Approval of Agenda 
James Griffin made a motion to accept the agenda as written. All were in favor. Motion 
carried.   
 
Approval of Minutes 
James Kluttz made a motion to accept the minutes from September 3, 2020 as written. All 
were in favor. Motion carried.   
 
Approval of Bills 
Faye Love made a motion to pay the bills. All were in favor. Motion carried.   
 
Public Comment Session  
No one spoke.  
 
Police  
The PD wish is to utilize these cameras (the cameras that was discussed in previous board 
meeting), like they would deer cameras. They only want to use them as they see fit. James 
Griffin stated if we do the cameras that we adopt a policy to cover any issues that may come 
with the cameras. James Kluttz mentioned that we would have limited access to the internet. 
James Kluttz has concern of who could get the data. After much discussion, the subject of 
getting cameras was dropped.  
 
Streets 
Larry Sides mentioned and wanted to make sure we had money in the budget to make sure 
streets was repaired when needed.  
 
The sidewalk grant is half million dollars, and the Towns part is $130,000.00, which we already 
have this set to side in a CD. This will put sidewalks up Hwy 200 to the Locust Town limits.   
 
Parks & Recreation 
We did receive the PARTF grant in the amount of $212,500.00. We are so excited about this. A 
list has been approved as to how the money will be spent.  
 
 
Water & Sewer 
There was information in the books as to what updates has been done to the sewer system.   
 



 

 

 
 
Planning & Zoning  
James Kluttz made a motion to approve adding Food Truck to Table of Uses in the 
Zoning Ordinance. All were in favor. Motion carried. (See attached).  
 
Finance  
Faye Love went over the fiscal status report. She also went over the history of the tax collection 
for the past couple of years, making sure we are in line of what we are receiving, because of the 
COVID. We want to make sure we are proactive instead of reactive. The 2019-2020 Audit will 
be completed by October 31, 2020. Currently there are no problems. This month October is 
National Breast Cancer Awareness Month, and it is domestic awareness month.  
 
 
Mayor 
School supplies are being collected. Election Day is November 3, at Stanfield School Gym. 
Also, you can do the early voting. There are some sample ballot here at Town Hall if anyone 
would like to have one.  
 
 
James Griffin made a motion to adjourn at 7:43 p.m. All were in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 


